
From:
To:

Date: 
Subject:

Devlin, Lotte
'sccl@sclife.org' <sccl@sclife.org>
4/25/2008 2:37:08 PM
RE: Choose Life tag

Holly, 

thanks for your email. Yes, we've made the decision, and we should be able to produce this plate with some very 
minor modifications.

Can you please give me a call at one of the numbers below so that I can explain to you what we need before I 
send you the official letter.

Hoping you're well.

Lotte Devlin

Deputy Director Vehicle Services

SC Department of Motor Vehicles

Office: 803.896.4879

Mobile: 803.609.4852

Fax: 803.896.9979

P.O. Box 1498

Blythewood, SC 29016

-----Original Message-----
From: sccl@sclife.org [mailto:sccl@sclife.org]
Sent: Friday, April 25, 2008 11:30 AM
To: Lotte.Devlin@SCDMV.net
Subject: Choose Life tag

Dear Lotte,

Has the DMV made its decision on the Choose Life tag?

Holly
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